Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

CLARKE - Tanya and Maxime Clarke are happy to announce the birth of their sister, Veronica Jane, born October 30, 1989 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown. Happy parents are Robert and Nicole Clarke and grandparents Mr. and Mrs. Robert Clarke, Sr.

RANKIN - Lachlan and Sharon (McCourt) happily announce the arrival of a boy, Lachlan Allan, on December 5, 1989, in Cornwall, Ont. Grandson for Keith and Jean McCourt and second grandson for Art and Sandra Rankin.

DIED

SPARROW, Allison (Al) -Former employee of Northern Telecom and Coinamatic, also naval veteran in his 65th year. Suddenly at Largo, Florida. Dear husband of Bernice May Ewing. Beloved father of James Herbert. Eldest son of late C. Lyall Sparrow and late Hazel Stewart. Stepson of Leona Margaret Sparrow, Beloved brother of Adrian, and his wife Frances Darragh, and family. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church on Saturday, December 16th at 2 p.m. Interment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery in the spring.

TREMBLAY, Marcel Leon (Chief) - at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que, on Wed-nesday, Dec. 13th, 1989, age 64 years. Dear son of Mr. and Mrs. Everiste Tremblay of Huntingdon, Que. Beloved husband of Sylvia Howarth. Dear father of Gary of Port Orange, Florida and Richard of Huntingdon, Que. Dear grandfather of Stephane of Port Orange, Florida. Funeral service from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon, Que. on Friday, Dec. 15th at 1 p.m. From there to Mount Royal Crematorium in Montreal, Que.

CARD OF THANKS

most sincere thanks to our relatives and friends for their many, many acts of kindness that were shown to us at the time of the sudden death of Harold (Sonny) Cosgrove. Special thanks for all the masses, mass enrollments, flowers and donations to the Heart Foundation, for the cards, letters and visits. To all our wonderful relatives, friends and neighbors of Malone, N.Y., Mitchell, Ind., and Huntingdon, Que., a special thanks for your donations of all the delicious food and a special thank you to Paula, Susie, Sherry, Helen, An-ita, Janet, Emeline and Lydia for serving the food and looking out for everyone during our sad bereavement. "Thank you'' seems inadequate.

Sincerely, Joyce, Shannon, Shawn Rosemary, Charles, Dick Michel, Claude and Sandra

I want to thank so many good friends and neighbours for their kind thoughts, sent by cards, letters and telephone calls to Joyce and Jennifer during my stay at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital, I particularly appreciated visits from some of you. They were like a real tonic to me. Glad to report I left the hospital December 8th to stay with Joyce and Jennifer, but convalescence is slow. After almost five months in bed and four trips to the operating room I do not have much get-up-and-go. It will take some time. Thank you again for your thoughts and prayers.

Edith Watson

the dedicated B.M.H. nursing staff on the third floor, please ac-cept my thanks for all your loving care. Also my heartfelt gratitude to Dr. J.V. Blonde for his kindness. Visits from Rev. L. Weisser, Rev. O. Car-michael and Father Father Beaulieu were much appreciated, Cards with encouraging messages from family and friends all contributed to my recovery. May all have a Blessed Christmas in 1989 and a Happy New Year in 1990.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank our family, relatives, friends and neighbours, for the wonderful reception given us in honour of our 50th Wedding Anniversary. Your gifts and good wishes were very much appreciated. A special thanks to father Gilles Daoust for a lovely ceremony. We also felt most honoured to receive a message with the blessing of his Holiness the Pope John Paul II, and other messages of congratulations and best wishes of various govenment dignitaries, thank you to all.

Leo and Victoria Hébert

We would like to thank most sincerely, the nurses and staff of the 3rd floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. for their wonderful kindness and care given to my husband and Gary and Richard's father, Mr. Marcel Leon Tremblay, while he was a patient there. Also thanks to Dr. Thompson, Dr. Hebert and Dr. Stalker. Also at this time we would like to thank all our relatives, friends and neighbours for visits, flowers and support.

Mrs. Sylvia Tremblay and sons Gary & Richard

IN MEMORIAM

UPTON - In loving memory of George Upton who passed away January

4, 1986.
'A wonderful life partner good and kind

Your equal in this world is hard to find With a heart as big as the

whole wide world. Your kindness toward others you had often unfurled."

Sadly missed everyday, His wife Betty.

Sincerly, Alexa Bryson